
Volume 32 No. 1 September 2015

NEWSLETTERNEWSLETTER

Recognition and Awards Ceremony and BanquetRecognition and Awards Ceremony and Banquet
Our SPE-Delta SecƟ on Annual Awards Banquet was held on May 12, 2015, at the Sheraton Metairie. Recognized at the banquet were
SPE Eastern Regional and Delta SecƟ on award recipients along with Delta SecƟ on academic scholarship recipients, our YP award
recipients, Legion of Honor members, and other PIPE Chairs/Presidents. AddiƟ onal award recipients recognized on page 5 of this issue.

The Regional Service Award
The SPE Regional Service Award acknowledges excepƟ onal
contribuƟ ons to the Society of Petroleum Engineers at the
secƟ on or regional level and recognizes singular devoƟ on of 
Ɵ me and eff ort to programs and development of the member’s
secƟ on and region that set it apart from the services rendered
each year by many members of the Society.

Regional Service Award Recipient
Ma   Wandstrat
R
MM

Regional Service Award Recipient
Rick Fowler

Regional Service Award RecipientR
Jan Catalano

The Regional Health, Safety, Security, 

Environment

and Social Responsibility Award
A Regional Technical Award which acknowledges excepƟ onal
contribuƟ ons to the Society of Petroleum Engineers at the
secƟ on or regional level and recognizes singular devoƟ on of 
Ɵ me and eff ort to the programs and 
development of technical experƟ se 
in one of 8 disciplines, one being 
Health, Safety, Social Responsibility 
and Environment.

The Regional

Distinguished Corporate

Support Award
This award recognizes outstanding support by an organizaƟ on
and disƟ nguished service to SPE members in the region through
excellence in leadership and through the commitment of Ɵ me,
energy and professional resources. The award recognizes
companies that make contribuƟ ons to the support of SPE
membership, programs, and events and are not based solely on
fi nancial assistance.

Regional Dis  nguished
Corporate Support
Award Recipient

The Jim Rike Award,

Section Distinguished Service 

Achievement Award for Petroleum

Engineering Faculty and Mentorship
The Jim Rike Award, a SecƟ on Service Award is similar to the
SPE Regional DisƟ nguished Achievement Award for Petroleum 
Engineering Faculty, but includes an addiƟ onal aspect of 
mentoring and can be an individual who contributes guidance
to and mentors those in the petroleum engineering profession
and those pursuing a career in the petroleum industry profession 
through a wide variety of venues, such as seminars, forums,
general meeƟ ngs, newleƩ er arƟ cles, and classroom instrucƟ on.

The Jim Rike Award,
Sec  on Dis  nguished Service

Achievement Award
for Petroleum Engineering

Faculty and Mentorship Award
 First Award Recipient 

Phil Moses

Regional Health Safety, Security,
Environmental

and Social Responsibility Award
Recipient

Michael Waguespack

2015 SPE Gold Standard Award
was awarded to SPE Delta SecƟ on by SPE InternaƟ onal
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Collarini Energy Staffing Inc.

Connecting the Industry’s Experts

•Geoscience
•Land, Legal, & Accounting
•IT, HR, & Technical Support
•Project Controls & Management
•Operations Engineers

•Reservoir Engineers
•Production Engineers
•Drilling Engineers
•Construction Engineers
•Health, Safety, & Environmental 

www.collarini.com
Houston

832-251-0553

Executive and Staff Level Positions

TranscendTranscend
Reslink* screens and infl ow control devices
AquaPac* integrated water-packing technologies
OptiPac* Alternate Path† gravel-pack system
IntelliPac* measurements in real time

Transcend technology.
A higher level of completion success.

www.slb.com/transcend
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2015-2016 SPE Delta Section
Officers and Board of Directors

Role Name Company Phone Email
Section Chairperson Angie Gobert BSEE 504.736.2876 Angie.Gobert@bsee.gov
Section Past-Chairperson Tony Richards Century Exploration 504.836.7328 Tony.Richards@centuryx.com
Program Chairperson          1st vice chair Renny Ottolina Schlumberger 504.425.7381 rRrunichev@slb.com
Membership Chairperson    2nd vice chair Daniel Durey Shell E&P 504.425.7762 Daniel.Durey@shell.com

Secretary Jiabei Wu / Caitlyn 
Papso Schlumberger/Shell 504.425.4321 JWu5@slb.com/Caitlin.Papso@shell.co

m
Treasurer Victor Vaca Chevron 985.773.6457 Victor.Vaca@chevron.com
Young Professional Chairperson                         Lauren Woitha Chevron 985.773.6679 Lauren.Fogarty@chevron.com
Young Professional Co- Chairperson                  Colin Hosli Shell (504) 239-2302 C.Hosli@shell.com
Sec Dir/Student Chapter Liaison (LSU\NSU) Rivers Fike Shell 504 214 5329 Rivers.Fike@shell.com
Northshore Coordinator Lauren Woitha Chevron 985.773.6679 Lauren.Fogarty@chevron.com
Focus Chairperson Sean Vaskov Shell 504.425 3179 Sean.Vaskov@shell.com
Meeting Coordinator\Registration Jaime Villatoro Shell 281.380.0518  Jaime.Villatoro@shell.com
Internet Chairperson Alvis Wilson Shell 504.425.0953 Alvis.Wilson@shell.com
Social Chairperson Reagan Butcher WS Nelson 504.593.5605 Reagan.Butcher@wsnelson.com
Continuing Education Chairperson Henry Shurlds Onesource Prof Search 985.727.2060 henry@onesourcepros.com
Scholarship /Career Guidance Sue Park Chevron 985.773.7542 suepark@chevron.com
Newsletter Contents and Advertising Vincent Liaw Baker Hughes 985.590.6449 Vincent.Liaw@bakerhughes.com
Newsletter Contents and Advertising Nick Judice Jacobs Engineering 504.846.5508 nicholas.judice@jacobs.com 
HSE Michael Wagenspack Nelson 504.593.5693 Michael.Waguespack@wsnelson.com
Section Director 2014/2016 Jenny Weekley Shell 504.728.6449 jennifer.weekley@shell.com
Section Director 2014/2016 Jan Catalano ORX 504.581.1806 jan@orx.com
Section Director 2014/2016 Tony Richards Century Exploration 504.836.7328 tony.richards@centuryx.com
Section Director 2013/2015 Matt Wandstrat LLOG Exploration 985.801.4300 mattw@llog.com
Section Director 2013/2015 Phil Moses Consultant 504.616.6511 pamoses1@uno.edu
Section Director 2015/2017 Walter Navoy Schlumberger 504.592.5402 navoy1@slb.com
Section Director 2013/2015 Jon Wood LLOG Exploration 985.801.4300 jon.wood@llog.com    
ONE VOICE Chairperson Jan Catalano ORX 504.581.1806 jan@orx.com
ONE VOICE Asst Charlie Mayne W&T Offshore 504.210.8172 cmayne@wtoffshore.com
Deepwater Chairperson (Aug 2015) Bob Meltz Chevron 985.773.6843 RMeltz@chevron.com
Deepwater Treasurer Tony Richards Century Exploration 504 836 7328 tony.richards@centuryx.com
Deepwater Treasurer Asst Pat Ketcham Consultant 504.340.8100 KETCHPD@COX.NET
Sr. Advisor Allen Porter Jacobs Engineering 504.846.5505 allen.porter@jacobs.com
Golf Tournament Co-Chairperson Matt Wandstrat LLOG Exploration 985.801.4300 mattw@llog.com
Golf Tournament Co-Chairperson Jerry Simms LLOG Exploration 985.801.4300 jerrys@llog.com
Golf Tournament Treasurer Jenny Weekley Shell 504.728.6449 jennifer.weekley@shell.com
Active Past Chairs: Jan Catalano ORX 504.581.1806 jan@orx.com

Matt Wandstrat LLOG Exploration 985.801.4300 mattw@llog.com
Tony Richards Century Exploration 504.836.7328 tony.richards@centuryx.com

Other's Interested in Helping Charlie Mayne W&T Offshore 504.210.8172 cmayne@wtoffshore.com
Jiabei W Schlumberger 504.425.4321 JWu5@slb.com

SPE-Delta Membership Report
Submitted by: Daniel Durey (Membership Chairperson)

As of September 2015

Total Full Members 918
New Members 55
Unpaid Members 177
Total Student Members 587
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The SPE-Delta Section

transitioned to our new website

this last January!

http://connect.spe.org/Delta/Home

From the Chair...D eCDeDeFrThe SPE-Delta SeThe SPE-Delta See SPE-Delte SPE-DeltThe SPE-Delta She SPE-Delta SFTh SPE DTh SPE DF

Ciao and Cheers Fellow Members!
We are at the start of our 2015-2016 SPE Delta year!  And, guess who’s back in the Chair, I am…. Angie D. Gobert.   Due to our fellow

thi l t J !thi l t J !trusty Board member Carlos Torres’s upcoming transfer from our area, he can no longer serve as Delta SecƟ on’s Chair for our upcomingthis last January!this last January!year.  Please be advised that we do have several new offi  cers and board members which you will have the opportunity to meet at variousthis last January!this last January!
meeƟ ngs, events and funcƟ ons and also within our newsleƩ ers.   We are also fortunate to have returning acƟ ve past SPE Delta SecƟ on
chairs serving as chairs of various commiƩ ees and several returning Board members and offi  cers.  This should prove to be a good mix 
of talent and experience that will help enable our SecƟ on to have an even beƩ er year than the last.   Thanks to all who have joined our
ranks, to those have taken on new posiƟ ons, to those who have stepped up, and to those who have returned to conƟ nue serving in their
posiƟ ons. 
We are starƟ ng our year slightly delayed but nevertheless, we will have many opportuniƟ es to engage, explore, expand and experiencehttp://connect.spe.org/Delta/Homehttp://connect.spe.org/Delta/Homeour year slightly delayed but nevertheless, we will have many opportuniƟ es to engage, explore, expand
throughout the year.  
In fact, here is an opportunity for a fellow member to engage and explore - we have a vacancy on our Board that needs to be fi lled, that 
vacancy is the internet chair person.   If you have internet skills, and have an opportunity to serve in a valued area that doesn’t take
too much Ɵ me or presence to fulfi ll the duƟ es of that role,  please contact me or the previous Internet Chair, Alvis Wilson.  Our contact
informaƟ on is located in the newsleƩ er within the roster lisƟ ng. 
Also, I would like to remind you all that our general meeƟ ngs will be held on the second Tuesday of the month and our technical focus
meeƟ ngs will be held on the third Tuesday of the month.  The technical presentaƟ ons will be relevant, given by SPE disƟ nguished 
lecturers and other subject maƩ er experts.  Your aƩ endance at these meeƟ ngs will be opportuniƟ es to gain addiƟ onal knowledge in
areas of interest and concern and engage with others experiencing similar concerns and sharing similar interests.  
AddiƟ onally, we will have various networking and mentoring opportuniƟ es throughout the year that will be hosted by the young
professionals and can be aƩ ended by both our SPE Delta experienced members and the SPE Delta young professional members.   
Another means to expand, engage, experience, and explore:  PIPE, Petroleum Industry PromoƟ ng EducaƟ on, which SPE Delta SecƟ on is a
part of, is in the planning stages of the running event [scheduled for May, 2016] that will help raise funds for the area children museums
referred to as “The Children’s Museums IniƟ aƟ ve of PIPE”.   If you are interested in lending a hand, please contact Ms. Jan Catalano, our
PIPE liaison /One Voice chair.  Her contact informaƟ on is also located in the newsleƩ er within the roster lisƟ ng.   Also, check out the LA
Children Museum’s fund raising event at the website: hƩ p://www.sgs-neworleans.org/.  Some of you may be interested in aƩ ending
this upcoming October 20, 2015 event! 
As you have read here, I have shared several ways to engage and experience the benefi ts of being an SPE Delta SecƟ on member in the
area of receiving as well as the area of giving.  And, as always, many hands make light work as a wise SPE Delta SecƟ on acƟ ve past chair
shared with me many years ago!  
Of course, there’s a lot more to come in our future, however, in regards to our very recent past,  for the SPE Delta SecƟ on’s 2014-2015
session,  I would like to inform all of you and express my graƟ tude in a very honorable achievement of the SPE Delta SecƟ on.  Our secƟ on
was awarded by SPE InternaƟ onal – The Gold Standard award.  This award was in recogniƟ on of the excepƟ onal programs in industry 
engagement, operaƟ ons and planning, community involvement, professional development and innovaƟ on.  I thank all of you, especially
the 2014-2015 SPE Delta SecƟ on Board members, for your parƟ cipaƟ on in our programs and your contribuƟ ons to the achievement of 
this award.  
Also, in our recent past, we have realized another success story despite the current industry Ɵ mes, the 19th Annual Gulf of Mexico 
Deepwater Technical Symposium and the Gala event held in August, 2015.  Thank you MaƩ  Wandstrat for your direcƟ on and support as
the SPE Delta’s Deepwater Technical Symposium liaison.
As always, we are looking for your input so that we can beƩ er serve you and we look forward to providing opportuniƟ es for your
parƟ cipaƟ on and benefi t.  Never hesitate to contact any of us about any of your interests or concern.  
In closing, it was my pleasure serving you alongside a supporƟ ve and engaged Board last year and it will be my pleasure to serve you
again this year!  I believe that we will have another very producƟ ve year, and we will conƟ nue to look for opportuniƟ es to improve,
opportuniƟ es to serve our members beƩ er, to reach the community more so, to engage with SPEI and take advantage of the many
resources they have available to us, and to develop the young professionals in our SecƟ on.  And, fi nally, I look forward to seeing,
meeƟ ng, and engaging with more of you in the coming year as your Chair!
I sincerely wish a very happy and safe fall to all of you and yours!

Cheers and Ciao!
Angie D. Gobert
Your 2015-2016 SPE Delta Sec  on Chair
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The Regional Young Member Outstanding

Service Award
The Regional Young Member Outstanding Service Award
recognizes contribuƟ ons and leadership to the public, the
community, the Society of Petroleum
Engineers, and the petroleum engineering 
profession within the region.

Regional Young Member
Outstanding Service Award Recipient

Victor Vaca

The Past Chair Section Service Award
The Past Chair Award is given to past secƟ on chairperson in
appreciaƟ on for dedicaƟ on and service to the secƟ on.

Past Chair
Sec  on Service Award Recipient

Charlie Mayne

The Section Service Award
The SecƟ on Service Award recognizes a member’s outstanding
contribuƟ ons to the secƟ on and recognizes the devoƟ on of Ɵ me
and eff ort to programs and development
of the secƟ on.

Sec  on Service Award
Recipient

Tony Richards

Sec  on Service AwardS
Recipient

Pat Ketcham

The Young Member Section Service Award
The Young Member SecƟ on Service Award recognizes
contribuƟ ons and leadership to the public, the community, the
Society of Petroleum Engineers, and the
petroleum engineering profession within
the secƟ on.

Young Member Sec  on
Service Award 

Recipient
Vincent Liaw

Young Member Sec  on
Service Award Recipient

Mosunmola Ogunmola

SCHOLARSHIP RECIPIENTS

Andrew Roussell
LSU

John Lorence
LSU

Daniel Lorence
LSU

$1250
Milad Ahmadi

LSU
Sohrab Lahooty

LSU
Eliah Everhard

UNO

$1000
Victory Valera

UNO
Daniel Babalola

LSU

Mary Ellen Deaton
Mississippi State

$750
Garre   Carter

ULL
Joseph Kravets

ULL
Kurt Vardeman

LSU

Chad Carlson
Mississippi State

John Tucker Tracy
Mississippi State
Kerry Marle  

ULL

$500
Chris  an Wolf

LSU
Jason Fogarty

LSU

Corie-Henrie Bas  en
FSU
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6th Annual 2015 SPE YPP Gala
On Wednesday, August 19th, 220 guests gathered at 
The Chicory in downtown New Orleans in support 
of Core Element: The Greater New Orleans STEM
Initiative. This is the sixth year for the gala event,
organized by the SPE
Delta Young Professionals
and sponsored by Baker
Hughes. Attendees danced
to music, enjoyed food
and drink, tried their hand 
at casino games, and bid
on the fantastic items at 
the silent auction. Fifty 
donated prizes – including 
a Blue Dog print, Saints
tickets, a GoPro camera,
and FitBit Charge - were up
for grabs, and all went home with a lucky winner!
Through ticket sales, rafϐle tickets, and the silent 

auction purchases, the event raised $19,350 for
donation to Core Element! 

This event would not have been possible without 
the hard work and dedication of the YPP Board and
the gala team, including our fantastic volunteers
from Nicholls State University and the LSU SPE. The
gala committee was chaired by Oscar Pasache and 

included Victor Vaca (past 
SPE YPP Delta Chair), Colin 
Hosli and Lauren Woitha
(current SPE YPP Delta Co-
chairs), and Jan Brenan
(Core Element Executive 
Director), along with the 
assistance of many other
SPE Delta members who 
secured donations. The
SPE Delta YPP would like to 
extend special recognition 
to Maria Woods, Baker 

Hughes Marketing Manager, for her coordination
and support of such a fabulous event.
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On August 18, 19, and 20th, the SPE Delta Section, along with the New 
Orleans Geological Society (NOGS) and the New Orleans Chapter
of the American Association of Drilling Engineers (AADE) hosted 
the 19th Annual Gulf of Mexico Deepwater Technical Symposium and 
Exhibition. 
As with the 2014 event, we opened with a one day Geoscience 
Seminar on Tuesday, August 5th. The event was hosted by NOGS and 
the Southeastern Geophysical Society (SGS) and sponsored by 
Schlumberger. Dr. Paul Weimer presented the seminar “Evolution 
of Reservoirs and Traps, Northern Deep Waters Gulf of Mexico.” Dr. 
Weimer’s course was well done with positive feedback from the
attendees. 

After the seminar, AADE held the 20th Annual Fin Feather Fur Food
Festival at Generations Hall.  This was the third year that the F5 Event 
was held in conjunction with the symposium. Over 1000 people
attended the sold-out festival where 25 teams cooked a wide range 
of dishes, with not a bad bite in the bunch. Special thanks to Sub 
Surface Tools for again covering the beverages for the night. Once
again Christine Chatelain and her committee did an incredible job 
running a ϐirst class event.
The next day the symposium was in full force with ϐive concurrent 
sessions where over the two days, 74 presentations were given on 
all aspects of Deepwater exploration and production. On the ϐirst day, 
Michael Hecht, President and CEO of Greater New Orleans Inc., gave 
an excellent talk on the overall Gulf Coast energy economy and the
important riole the Deepwater Oil and Gas development plays in the
regional economy. On Thursday Kristen Ray, General Manager for the 
GOM for BHP Billiton, provided a very informative presentation on 
Creating and Delivering Value in the current economic environment.

The symposium was concluded with its traditional plenary session,
this year a Management Panel looking at Creating and Delivering
Value in a Low Price Environment.”  
Over 540 people attended this year’s symposium which while down
from the 700 attendees who participated in the symposium last year,
is a good outcome given the current state of the industry.  As in prior
years, we had good student representation, their registration fees are
covered by the organizing societies. Students are always welcomed as
our guests to network and engage in the discussion of these technical
topics.

Special thanks to Bob Meltz from Chevron for chairing the event this year.
Last but not least, on Wednesday night the Young Professionals
of the SPE Delta Section hosted the 6th Annual Casino Games and
Silent Auction Gala. As in the past, all proceeds of the event beneϐit 
Core Element: The Greater New 
Orleans STEM Initiative. Special 
thanks to Baker Hughes for 
sponsoring the event.
This year’s symposium was once 
again a success, especially given 
the current challenging industry 
environment. Thanks to SPE and 
NOGS for their support! Contact 
Bob Meltz, RMeltz@chevron.com,  
or Matt Wandstrat, mattw@llog.t
com, if you would like to get involved 
with any of these great events next 
year.
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Training of Engineers
In my 62 years in the industry I have always been interested in teaching and training. Much of that schooling was with CE Natco
in the boom years of the 60’s and 70’s when we were so short of engineers in that healthy growth period of the industry. It was a
very successful eff ort, and many of those young people turned out as leaders in many phases of the petroleum industry.

I now fi nd myself doing the same type teaching to an impressively bright and well educated group of young engineers. However,
there is a diff erence, which will eventually have some bearing in the technical side of our industry. Today our young people in the 
operaƟ ng companies and most parƟ cularly in the enlarged staff s of consulƟ ng fi rms lack almost all “hands on” exposure. This lack 
of experience is very evident at Ɵ mes in reviewing their work. Certainly It is not necessary to go back to the 1950’s and spend
nearly a year rough necking to gain knowledge as we did in those days. (It is sƟ ll fun to tell people I rough necked on a steam
powered drilling-barge.) The off shore industry needs to look at this problem.

When we did the training in the 60’s and 70’s the management of the operaƟ ng companies was always willing to accept an extra
young person on a project to give them experience. That does not appear to be the case today because of the increased cost of 
transportaƟ on and housing to reach operaƟ ng plaƞ orms or fl oaƟ ng faciliƟ es. To go along with those things the liability exposure is 
greatly increased.  The industry is much larger and personal contact and friendship with the decision makers is also more diffi  cult

The off shore industry should address this problem. Even just a week’s training on a facility might upgrade future installaƟ ons. An 
experienced fi eld superintendent with a desire to upgrade the technical support, and with the paƟ ence and apƟ tude to teach,
might generate an excellent payout for the industry on its investment in young people.

Allen C. Porter, Jr. P.E.
Senior Adviser

September 22-23, 2015
Hyatt Regency New Orleans  •  New Orleans, LA

 www.awma.org/gulfcoastoilandgas
Thanks to the SPE Delta Section for supporting this conference. Because you are an SPE member, you will be entitled to a discount 
of $100 off of the non-member registration rate. Use Coupon Code SPE when you register to get this special discount. You must 
enter or write in code SPE to get the $100 offg .ff
View the complete Conference Program on our website to see our exceptional line-up of speakers!
Join over 40 expert presenters to gain the most up-to-date information on the latest environmental issues in the Gulf Coast oil 

and gas industry addressing both the offshore and midstream industries. Presentation and discussion topics will cover regulatory 
considerations, pemitting, air quality, hydraulic fracturing, water management and more. 
The Keynote Panel includes executives from the Bureau of Safety and Environmental Enforcement (BSEE), Bureau of Ocean

Energy Management (BOEM), Louisiana Department of Environmental Quality (LDEQ), and Louisiana Department of Natural
Resources (LDNR).
Six executive panels and concurrent sessions will cover:

• State Environmental Protection Permits and Regulations
• Produced Water Risk Evaluation and Impact
• Air Quality and Environmental Issues
• Oil & Gas Environmental Legislation and Litigation Panel
• Hydraulic Fracturing Panel
• Offshore Oil & Gas and Spill Response
• Midstream Issues, Transportation, and Storage

Expand your knowledge, network with colleagues, and earn continuing
education or CLE credits at this unique specialty conference. Register

today and don't forget to book your hotel room to get the conference rate.

Thank you to our sponsors:
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SPC 2015 Summer Camp Thanks SPE Delta YPSPC 2015 Summer Camp Thanks SPE Delta YPSPC 2015 Summer Camp Thanks SPE Delta YP

API and SPE Joint Technical Luncheon
On August, 11, 2015, API Delta Chapter and SPE Delta SecƟ on
hosted their 2015 Joint Technical Luncheon and MeeƟ ng featuring
Mr. Rick Fowler, a member of both API and SPE, as the keynote

speaker. Rick presented on LLOG’s Delta House - an implementaƟ on
of a fast track FPS project. This meeƟ ng was well aƩ ended.

Angie D. Gobert, Chair of SPE Delta SecƟ on, was given the opportunity
to provide perƟ nent SPE Delta SecƟ on informaƟ on and encourage
aƩ endance at the Deepwater Technical Symposium and other SPE
Delta SecƟ on upcoming meeƟ ngs and SPEI events, such as SPE
InternaƟ onal ATCE to be held the week of September 28, 2015, in
Houston.

Left: Angie Gobert (SPE Delta Section Chair), Rick Fowler (Keynote 
Speaker), and Tessa Wiggins (API Delta Chapter 1st Vice Chair)
Below: API and SPE Joint Technical Luncheon attendees.
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